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Remote Learning 

With remote learning starting again next week (hopefully for just a week), teachers are working hard to get 
 learning tasks ready to go.  This time, students in Years 7-10 will have a rigorous learning task to complete for 
each subject with teachers available to support on Microsoft Teams.  Students have been told to collect all of 
their things required for learning before leaving school on Thursday, including borrowing laptops from the library 
if they were required.  At the moment, we are not in a position to make internet access available, however,  
students can still connect to our network from out the front of the school so driving by and parking on Bridle 
Road to allow your child long enough to download should enable them to get on with learning if there is no  
internet access at home.  If you require further support, please contact the school and one of our staff will call 
you back to provide assistance.  It is expected that students will engage with their learning from home and  
upload the necessary tasks.  Attendance at school is marked by the completion of tasks over the next week. 

 

I hope our community stays safe and well over this coming week and please don’t hesitate to contact us to talk 
through any needs you may have for support. 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 

 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporting activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care 
Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special 
consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amount this year is $225 for eligible secondary school students. Payments are made direct to the 
school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances or you have enrolled a new student to the school. 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 51 650600 and ask for an  
application form.  
 
You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of  
Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as 
possible. 
 
Applications close 18/6/2021. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
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Year 7 & 8 News  

Daniel Swallow 

Assistant Principal - Junior Subschool 

daniel.swallow@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Ben Kimpton 

Year 7 /8 Assistant Team Leader 

ben.kimpton@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Ross Johnson 

Year 7/8 Assistant Team Leader 

ross.johnson@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Daniel Murphy  

Year 7/8 Team Leader 

daniel.murphy3@education.vic.gov.au 

Year 7 Camp 

With the final details being finalised, we are ready to start the adventure with 
our Year 7 students at camp. Over the next couple of weeks, we will be  
meeting with the students to inform them of their cabin groups, activity groups 
and supply them with an equipment list. We look forward to sharing photos 
and news of what is going to be a great learning experience for our students in 
our newsletter.  

Year 8 Camp 

With Year 8 camp planning underway, we are soon to put out the paperwork for 

parent permission. I would like to take this opportunity to highlight this trip as 

an important adventure for our students and, after last year, a really important 

learning experience for our Year 8 students.  

We would like as many students to attend as possible.  If you are concerned or 
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Anthony DiFabrizio 

Year 9 Team Leader 
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Dates To Remember 

 
 

 
 

  

May 31st Year 10 students to nominate VCE OR VCAL 
VCAL Applications are open to Year 10 students 

Postponed due to lockdown Parent Information night for 2022 Year 11 at Uni Campus in 
5N104  6:00-8:00pm 

June 9th Student Subject Information Day at Uni Campus 

June 11th VCAL Application close 

June 16th 

mailto:tangi.sheryl.a@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flist.comms.educationupdates.vic.gov.au%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D770f4d1425f14b0d9936ca688e358872%26id%3D88d435ae029bd472%26e%3Dc70abc13eb0ec010&data=04%7C01%7CCraig.Tuck%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf
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